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DPPC's Technical Information Management Exchange Meeting Held

The first meeting of the Technical Information Management Exchange (TIME) was held at the Disaster Prevention and Preparedness Commission (DPPC) on 17 October 2002.  Representatives of the Task Forces on Water, Health, Agriculture and Food made presentations. Summary information was given regarding on-going operations in these sectors. In an overview of critical geographical areas given by DPPC, prominence was given to new hot spots of lowland areas of Arsi and East Shewa, where the food security situation is deteriorating fast. Nutritional surveys for these areas are now high priority for DPPC. Food allocations to these places will be increased. Also of increasing concern is East Hararghe, where an alarming food security situation was reported in spite of food distributions, with increasing reports of migration and deepening levels of hardship as a result of the drought. West Hararghe continues to be of concern. In Afar, the impact of rain in the past two months on pasture regeneration and water replenishment was insignificant, and signs of abnormal movement from worst off areas are indications that a serious situation will develop soon. Next TIME meeting will be on 31 October at 10:00. It is an open invitation. All stakeholders are welcome.
USAID Approves Grant to UNICEF for Emergency Drug Kits

USAID has approved a grant of US$ 208,460 to UNICEF for the purchase of emergency drug and medical kits for drought-affected areas. The contribution will provide 76 essential drug kits and 31 emergency medical kits. Each drug kit is designed to serve a population of 10,000 for three months. Medical kits contain essential materials and basic equipment for health units. 
Relief Supplies for Somali Region
UNICEF has procured relief supplies for Somali Region using funds from UK/DFID approved earlier this year for a project to establish a Nutrition Training Center in Jijiga. The center will serve not only as a referral center for malnourished children requiring therapeutic feeding in the region, but also as a site for training health professionals in the management of severely malnourished children. The supplies include approximately 15 tonnes of therapeutic foods, anthropometric equipment and emergency health kits. 

FAO/MoA Workshop: Coordination of Livestock Emergency & Recovery Interventions
FAO, in collaboration with MoA, will organize a workshop in Awash on 29 and 30 October, and in Kombolcha on 2 and 3 November, to discuss relief and recovery in pastoral and agro-pastoral societies, respectively. Invited are all stakeholders involved, from local representatives to federal level government. FAO and MoA hope that the outcome of the workshop will not only be practical action plans at grassroots level to deal with the current situation, but also to agree on a strategy to deal with dry climatic situations in the future.

Concern grows for conditions in Bale zone, Oromiya region

Uneven and poor rain in Bale zone, as in neighboring zones of East and West Hararghe, has been affecting the mid and highlands. Failure of long-cycle crops is widespread, while replanted crops are wilting due to a long dry spell. In the Bale lowlands, rain which usually starts at the beginning of September is a month late, and there is a critical shortage of water, causing migration of people from some areas in search of more secure water supplies. Because of the prolonged dry season and absence of rain for more than seven years, there is a serious shortage of pasture and grazing area for livestock. Further assessments are taking place. An additional problem in Bale zone is the migration of people from West and East Hararghe and Arsi zones to the Bale National Park area, where there is fear that their presence will intensify destruction of forest in the park and increase risks to communicable disease. Numbers had risen to nearly 20,000, with more reported to be arriving daily. 

Emergency Coordination Meeting on Shinille Zone

A Zonal emergency coordination meeting was held in Dire Dawa on 15 October 2002. The meeting, attended by NGOs, UN agencies and appropriate bureaux of the Somali Region, reviewed the current drought situation in the Shinille Zone in conjunction with findings and recommendations of a rapid inter-agency assessment mission from the federal DPPC, WFP, UNICEF, SCF/UK and regional bureaus that visited all weredas of Shinille Zone.  The situation in Shinille Zone is deteriorating rapidly in terms of lack of pasture and water for livestock. There are signs of human displacement and migration of livestock. Many agro-pastoral families in Denbel wereda have started migrating into Chiangsen area, Jijiga zone.  It is expected that the situation will become critical during the coming two months.  In this connection, aid agencies and the Regional Bureaux for Health, Agriculture and Livestock and Water Resources Development have been requested to make the necessary preparations to respond to the impending disaster in a coordinated manner.            
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